
 
 

2024 SIDEWALK REPLACEMENT CRITERIA 
 

 
The City of Aurora maintains the public sidewalk system consisting of concrete 
sidewalk within the right-of-way and will repair sidewalks (including sidewalks 
through driveways) that meet one or more of the following conditions: 
 
1.  Sidewalk sections that have raised or sunk creating a vertical displacement of 
two inches (2”) or more.  
 
2.  Sidewalk sections that have broken and separated into three or more pieces 
where each piece is over 1 foot square.  Cracks must be opened 1/8” or more. 
 
3.  Sidewalk sections where 50% or more of the surface is deteriorated as 
defined by scaling to a depth of ½” or more. 
 
Conditions to be measured and evaluated by the Engineering Division. 
 
Sidewalk locations with standing water on the sidewalk for longer than 48 hours 
after a rain/snow/melt event will be investigated by the Engineering Division for 
potential solutions.  See City of Aurora Drainage Policy at: https://www.aurora-
il.org/2576/Drainage-Issues for details. 
 
If you are concerned about the condition of sidewalks, please contact the City of 
Aurora, Customer Services Division at 630-256-4636.   
 
 
DRIVEWAY APPROACH AND CURB & GUTTER REPLACEMENT 

 
The City of Aurora and property owners share the maintenance responsibilities 
for drive approaches as well as the sidewalk and curb & gutter through 
driveways.  The City of Aurora will reimburse owners for a portion of the cost to 
replace deteriorated drive approaches, sidewalk, and curb & gutter.  Please 
contact the Division of Building and Permits at (630) 256-3130 for a Driveway 
Permit and an application for the Driveway Assistance Program (DAP).   


